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Ne.rfoundland 

His'lorial Socie'ly 

lec'lure schedule 
The Newfoundland Historical SQciety will be holding monthly 

lectures between January and May, 1974, and members of the 
Trust will be most welcome to attend. Watch the newspapers for 
announcements of dates and places of meeting. 

January 29. Keith _Matthews. The Reformers of 1932. 

February. To be announced 

March. James Hiller. The Constitutional Crisis of 1908-09-a 
sub-plot. 

April. L.G. Harris Confederation, 1869-1949. 

May. David Hufford An aspect of Newfoundland folklore. 

Reference file on Heritage 

to be established 
Over the past number of years members of the Trust 

have become increasingly involved in the preparation of 
briefs, position papers, newspaper articles and other 
related activities which could, I suppose, all be lumped 
under the heading of Education or Public Relations for 
Heritage Preservation. It has become increasingly 
obvious that a reference file of available material 
material in this area is essential if we are to fully 
develop this very impo rta!:lt function of the Trust. 

Mrs. Lettie Halpert has agreed to co-ordinate a 
Heritage Reference File and to collect and organize the 

- archives of the Trust. The following is a brief outline of 
the aims and objecti v e of the committee. (Ed.) 

To provide members of the aid in the identification, 
Trust with information which protection and preservation of 
may be helpful in our attempts to buildings and sites of historic 

value, efforts are now being 
made to bring together the 
following: 

(1) Bibliographies of re!evant 
books and periodicals available 
in the MUN Library and the 
Hunter Public Library. 

(2) Indications of useful 
materials held by the Provincial 
Archives, the Nfld. Historical 
Societies, and other agencies 
whose interests coincide or 
overlap with ours. 

( 3) A file of pamphlets and 
selected books published by other 
Heritage or Historic Trust 
groups. 

( 4) Selected periodicals in the 
field of historic preservation. 

NEW EXECUTIVE ELECTED AT ANNUAL GENERAL 
MEETING HELD IN THE LECI'URE ROOM OF THE 

(5) Photo-<!opies of articles of 
special interest to the Nfld. 
situation, from reference or 
periodical sources. 

ARTS AND CULTURE CENTRE .OCT. 3rd., '73 
L to R John Perlin Im.mediate Past PresideJ!t, Beaton Sheppard Honorary Secretary , Shane �O�'�D�e�e�~� 

President, Janet Gardiner Treasurer, Shannie Duff, 1st Vice Pres. Keith Mercer 2nd. Vice President. 
Missing from· the photo are Pat Rahal, Secretary, and Penny Rowe 3rd Vice President. 

�T�w�t�.�~� Honorary Life Memberships were awarded at the Annual Meeting "In recognition of dedicated 
servicl' in the preservation of the Historic Resources of the Province of Newfoundland." The a""ards 
were presented by John Perlin (left), outgoing president of the Trust, to Mr. Martin HOWl' (right) 
Directo•· ol· Historic Resources, and Mr. Shane O'Dea (centre), who has been acting as supervisor f01· 
Ntld. of the National Inventory of Historic Buildings. (Photos by Ric hard Stoker) 

(6) A few books whose general 
usefulness warrants purchase 

Members are invited to suggest 
materials they know or have 
used, dealing with aspects of 
preservation of historic houses 
and districts, architectural 
control in city planning, 
residential rehabilitation, the 
role of the private citizen and 
pressure group in influencing 
public opinion and legislation in 
the area of historic resources, 
etc. 

All archival papers will be 
housed for the time being at the 
home of Mrs. Shannie Duff. 

Letty Halpert 

EXHIBITION 
1974 

The Nfld. Historic Trust 
J<:xhibition this year will 
feature a mostalgic look at 
.. "The Pre-confederation 
Years" 1945-1949. 

Still in the planning stage it 
is hoped that the exhibition 
will bring back the feeling of 
those hectic, exciting and 
controversial years which 
climaxed with Nfld. Coo­
federation with Canada. 



Powerscourt: a 
This report is, in a way, 

almost a memoir of my 
interest in preservation as 
Powerscourt was one _of 
the first houses I became 
particularly concerned 
a bout. When 'George 
Story was compiling his 
inventory in 1969, I drew it 
to his attention. He in turn 
drew it to the attention of 
the National Historic Sites 
and Monuments Board. 
They were sufficiently 
interested to ask Charles 
Cullum and Martin Bowe 
to do architectural and 
historic reports on the 
building. Unfortunately, 
because the building w_as 
not officially Military 
(such being the bias of 
Northern Affairs at that 
time), it could not bE­
designated as a National 
Historic Site. 

Nothing further was 
done until 1972, when St. 
Joseph's Parish acquired 

the building, intending to 
demolish it and use the site 
for a playground. 
However, two members of 
the Parish Council, 

. (Bernard MacDonald and 
Austin Cooper) 
recognizing Powercourt's 
value, contacted me to see 
what could be done to save 
it. George Story, Dr. G.A. 
Frecker and I set up a 
committee to negotiate 
with the R .C. Episcopal 
Corporation, and even­
tually the government. 
T-he corporation were 
extremely co-operative 
and generous and with 
their consent we ap­
proached the government 
who were unable to do 
anything bee a use of 
budgetary restrictions and 
suggested that we re­
approach them next year. 

Heritage Canada was 
approached at the same 
time but were unwilling to 
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progress report 
fllnd anything at that early 
stage in their develop­
ment. (This reason has not, 
apparently, prevented 
them from funding 
projects in another 
province.) 

The next agency ap­
proached was CMHC. 
who, during the City 
Conference, expressed an 
interest in funding the 
rehabilitation of older 
homes. Beaton Sheppard 
and I then drew up a 
proposal and a set of plans 
to convert the house into 
two units of low income 
housing with a CMHC. 
loan. 

The intention here was 
to show preservation could 
aid in the alleviation of a 
social problem. But, after 
CM H C. had examined 
the house, they told us it 
would cost too much to 
rehabilitate to their 
standards. 

So Powerscourt still 
stands but in constant · 
d~nger of fire and the 
effects of deterioration. 
The Provincial Govern­
ment, through the Minister · 
of Tourism, The Hon. Torn 
Doyle, are being asked to 
include the acquisition of 
Powerscourt, in their ... 
estimate for this year and 
it is possible that they will 
see fit to do this and 
~tcquire the building. 

Ideally, of course, thE' 
building should once again 
become a private 
dwelling. It could be made 
into one large unit, (kit­
chen, dining room, study, 
bathroom and three 
bedrooms) and one 
sm~ller unit (kitchen, 
dining room, sitting room, 
bathroom and two 
bedrooms for about 
$30,000. 

--Shane O'Dea 
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heart's content 
museum 

• 
Revie.r • by Alice Sl'ory 

Heritage Preservation is an issue today because it is part of a 
revolution of consciousness about the relationship of man to his 
environment. 

In the past decade there has been a growing fear about where 
our current policies of development are leading. There is an 
increasing reaction against the waste that has become a part of 
our way of liie and a backlash against the constancy of change. 

This column by Alice Story, former lecturer in English at 
Memorial University, will be a regular feature of THE 
TRIDENT. Mrs. Story will review some of the books which have 
and which are changing our attitudes about our relationship to 
the environment we create; about our past and how it relates to 
the present and what it can mean for the future. 

Jane Jacobs, The Death and Life 
of Great American Cities 
(Modern Library), $3.75. 

ideas can sometimes use new 
building. New ideas must use old 
buildings," writes Mrs. Jacobs in 
a characteristic paradox. Thus 
new construction alone cannot 
support diversity, and diversity 
is necessary for a vigorous 
community. The economic value 
of older buildings, and not solely 
as historic sites, is firmly 
established. 

The Hisl'oric Trail 

Tours of Co~ception Bay sites 

Many people have expressed 
their puzzlement as to what the 
Newfoundland Histor;.c Trust is 
actually about. One fundamental 
answer can be found in a book not 
itself concerned specifically with 
historic preservation ; Jane 
Jacobs' classic study of modern 
cities-and their organic structure. 
Her concepts represented a 
decided break with conventional 
methods of city planning and 
have now, a decade later, finally 
penetrated the thinking of city 
planners and even government 
agencies as a source of 
stimulating and provocative 
views, and above all, of solutions 
to critical urban problems. 

The doctrine of salvation · by 
new bricks and concrete has 
conventionally been preached as 
a solution to slum clearance. Yet 
when old residential and business 
areas are demolished, giving rise 
to ghettos of new low-cost 
housing, people wonder why 
conditions often become worse 
than before. Monotony is the 
answer. A successful city district 
will have some old buildings 
replaced by new, but at the same 
time others wili be rehabilitated 
for use. 

A project under consideration 
by the ·conception Bay Museum 
Committee and the Placentia 
Area Historical Society is the 
production of a small booklet 
called the "Historic Trail" which 
will indicate points of interest in 
each of the communities along 
the trail. 

The idea of an Historic Trail 
was developed to encourage an 
awareness of Newfoundland 
hic;tory and provide a means 
wheretly local people and visitors 

Programme 
meel'ings 

Up to now, the bulk of the work 
of the Trust has been done by an 
·•executive committee", which is 
a euphemism for a handful of 
<>verworked people. Many of our 
members have complained that 
lhere is no way they can get 
actively involved and find out 
what is going on. We are alsc 
aware that there is an urgent 
need to make the general public 
more aware of the value of 
heritage preservation and of the 
main issues and problems in­
volved. 

A partial a~swer, we hope will 
be this new series of programme 
meetings, four .a year (as funds 
permit). The format will vary 
and will include guest speakers, 
slides and movies, mini 
exhibitions, panels and debates, 
or a combination of any of them, 
in short, any format that is 
topical, interesting, informative 
and will allow the general public 
to become familiar with 
Heritage. 

can be encouraged to experience 
this history. 

Already, the development of 
key features such as the National 
I•:xhibition Centre at . Harbour 
Grace, Castle Hill National 
Historic Park at Placentia, the 
Cable Office Museum at Heart's 
Content, the Fishermen's 
Museum at Bibb's Cove and a 
number of Federal and 
Provincial Historic site markers 
provide the basic skeleton of the 
traiL It is hoped that over. the 
next few years additional local 
developments can be en­
couraged. . 

Historic preservation is not a 
luxury, but a necessity in the 
creation of rich and diverse 
communities. If a city area has 
only new buildings , only en­
terprises which can support the 
high cost of new construction can 
e xist. Typically, supermarkets, 
banks and loan companies use 
new buildings. Bookstores, an­
tique shops and craft shops 
frequently use old buildings. ''Old 

Announcing our first 
programme meeti·ng 

-........... 

Guest Speaker: Mrs. Maud Rosinski of the 
Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia. 

Mrs. Rosinski will give a fifty minute slide 
presentation prepared by the Heritage Trust and 
the Landmarks Commission of the City of Halifax 
entitled, "HISTORIC BUILDINGS IN HALIFAX 
URBAN pESIGN.Part 1. The Downtown." 

The presentation attempts to answer the 
questions, V\'hy preserve? What to Preserve? and 
How to Preserve? 

·Mrs. Rosinski who has been very much at the 
center of the Heritage scene in Nova Scotia, uses 
two projectors and an overhead projector to 
illustrate a fast moving and thought provoking 
discussion of Heritage and development. 

It is one of the best we have seen and very 
relevant to the future of St. John's. 

TIME: 8 p.m. Wednesday, Feb. 6th., 1974 
Place: Foran Auditorium, City Hall. 

Use, in fact, is the prime 
requisite of an exciting and in­
vigorating city. Discussing the 
uses of sidewalks, roads, parks, 
and neighborhoods, Mrs. Jacobs 
comes as close to a definition of 
the city as its illusive and com­
plex nature - will allow. By 
analysing a wide variety of lively 
communities, the reasons for 
dead ones emerge. Cities and 
their districts thrive on diversity, 
not duplication: diversity of uses, 
and of structures. The interesting 
city has small blocks offering a 
maximum of mobility in different 
directions, has buildings of all 
ages and architectural design put 
to a variety of uses, and is 
peopled by the workers in the 
district as well as its inhabitants 
and visitors at different times of 
the day . 

Cities are made by their 
people, not their planners, and if 
the individual could become 
more aware of the organic nature 
0f his community the , planner 
would have the material to work 
with creatively. Otherwise it is 
like the plumber attempting to 
cure a kidney ailment. I can think 
of no more entertaining and in­
structive way of becoming aware 
of contemporary urban issues 
and their ramifications for St. 
John's and other historic 
Newfoundland communities than 
by reading Jane Jacobs. 

r I 
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The South-west Beach at Eastport. At the extreme ril{_ht foreground is the spot where Joseph Squire, the first SJ!ttler 
built his first home - (Photo courtesy Harold Squire) . 

. Reflec9ions on a passing heri9age 

Recording the ·history 9f our outport communities 
The bare facts of vital statistics 

a nd events of provincial or 
national importance are for the 
most part recorded and safe from 
the ravages of time. What we are 
in danger of losing, especially in 
our smaller outport com­
munities, is a word picttrre of day 
to day life which will put flesh on 
the bones of fact and pass on to 
succeeding generation some idea 
of how these communities began 
and a word picture which will 
evoke a feeling of outport life in 
an earlier age: 

Television has all but destroyed 
the traditional art of story telling 

by which the events of one 
generation were passed on to the 
next, and resettlement and 
abandonment are gradually 
obliterating many of the hun­
dreds of the communities around 
the coast of the province. 

It is, therefore, an event worthy 
of note, when a resident of one of 
our smaller communities, whose 
life spans back to touch the life of 
the first resident, writes a book 
recording the history of his 
community, Eastport, Bona vista 
Bay, entitled " A Newfoundland 
Out port in the Making". 

Mr. Harold Squire has written 

Silver Jubilee celebrations 
Dr. Robert Baracat, chairman 

of the Research Committee of the 
Trust, was asked by the 
Executiv~ to develop a number of 
activities which would involve 
the Trust in the Celebrations­
commemorating the silver 
.Jubilee of Confederation. With 
the help of Beverly Miller he has 
come up with a number of 
suggestions which we feel are 
both suitable and feasible. 
Although these plans are still in 
!he formative stage, we present 
them here in outline form. 

1. The development of walking 
tours in the downtown area of St. 
.John's. The downtown area has 
been selected because it is within 
easy access of most of the major 
hotels and would allow tourists t o 
develop a feeling for the im­
portance of the harbour in the 

historic development of St. 
John's. These tours, . once 
developed would be made 
available to the general public, 
either through the local 
newspapers or in the form of a 
small pamphlet. 

2. The plaquing of ten buildings 
of significance in St. John's, 
preferably from those on the 
tour, with an emphasis on the 
downtown area. 

3. A photo contest in the local 
newspapers which would involve 
!he identification of a detail of 
one of. the buildings on the tour 
each week for a number of 
successive weeks. Full details of 
1 he building from which the detail 
is taken would be presented the 
following week. 

4. An essay contest for school 
children. 

such a book about Eastport-His 
g randfather, Joseph Squire was 
the first resident of the com­
munity which was then known as 
Salvage Bay. Harold Squire was 
20 years old when his grandfather 
died and he remembers him well. 

As a young man, in the days 
before T.V. Harold Squire spent 
many a Sunday at the home of his 
Uncle, Mr. Enos Squire, listening 
to stories about the early days of 
Eastport. Fifteen years ago, he 
started going back to hear the old 
stories again, this time with a 
note book, because he realized 
that with his Uncle's generation 

·would pass the stories which 
would make the early history of 
Eastport a living experience for 
futtrre generations . 

From these notes, his own 
experience and a winter of 
research in the Nfld. Archives 
and the Records of the Anglic;an 
Church in Nfld. Harold Squire 
has perserved for future 
generations a feeling of what it 
was like to be part of the early 
days of Salvage Bay. 

We hope that every Nfld. 
community will find its own 
historian. 

Tours of historic St. John's 
Since the possibility of the 

Trust's developing a volunteer 
guide service for Historic Tours 
in the St. John's area, was first 
raised in an earlier issue of THE 
TRIDENT, ·a number of 
organizations with convention 
plans have approached us -and 
expressed an interest in using 
this service. 

A detailed itinerary is being 
prepared so that all .the 

necessary information re routing 

and historical detail will be 
:1vailable to our guides in printed 
form. 

This service is only available 
b :v pre-arrangement with 

organizations who will provide 
their own busses. With enough 
volunteers each guide would need 
to do only two or three tours a 
season, each about 1 1h to 2 hours 
long. 

This is a first class opportunity 
to make a case for preserving the 
historic character of North 
America's oldest city and at the 
same time to provide some 
revenue for the Trust, 

If you are interested in par­
ticipating in our volunteer guide 
programme or would like some 
information about the service 
please call Janet Gardiher-72~ 
5712 . 
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Personally Speaking-----...;.;;;.--·-----------........ 
by Shane O'Dea 

The establishment of -an independent 
historic sites and buildings board 
THE ESTABLISHMENT OF 
AN INDEPENDENT HISTORIC 
SITES AND BUILDINGS 
BOARD - an essential step in 
the development of a coherent 
preservation policy for 
Newfoundland. 

The time is long past when 
. Newfoundland can afford to be 
without effective historic 
·preservation legislation. The 
original act (''The Historic 
Sites, Objects and Records, 
Act, 1959") called for the 
establishment of a board to 
designate important sites but 
the government neglected to 
establish that board except on 
an ad hoc basis. The current 
act ("The Historic Sites, 
Objects and Records Act, 
1973") disposes of the board 
entirely and leaves all power 
in the hands of the Minister of . 
Tourism. This is not an im­
provement; it merely con­
firms the previous situation 
and makes all preservation 
decisions political decisions. 
Such a situation only serves to 
bring the cause of preser­
vation into disrepute · by 
making historic sites the 
objects of political squabbles 
or of maladministration of 
funds. The further con­
sequence of this is that 
government begins to see all 
historic sites as politically 
dangerous and adopts a policy 
of neglect . 

Thus it is essential,_if we are 
to have a worthwhile program 
of preservation, that the 
power of designating a 
historic site, area or building 
be turned over ·to an in­
dependent board com.posed 
of people who can bring to the 
process of designation a 
degree of objectivity that is 
not possible for a politician. 
This would remove from the 
Minister the unpleasant task 
<'f having to choose between 
various interest groups and 
remove preservation from its 
dependancy on political 
interest . Additionally the 
board should only concern 

itself with historic sites a nd 
buildings and not with objects 
or records, these demanding a 
different type of expertise for 
their designation. 

The need for such a board is 
apparent if we consider som.e 
of the significant buildings 
that have been destroyed in 
the last thirty years: 
TRINITY - The Garland 
House - home of the first 
Speaker of the Assembly 
PLACENTIA Blentieim 
House neo-classical 
residence of the Sweetmans 
FERRYLAND - The Carter 
House home of one of 
Newfoundland's oldest 
families 
TWILLING ATE - Ashbourne's 
Store erected 1743, 
Newfoundland's oldest sur­
viving struct\}re 
HARBOUR GRACE - Munn's 
Premises - headquarters of 
one of the greatest nineteenth 
century trades 
ST. JOHN ' S numerous 
buildings including Fort 
Amherst, St. Mary's Church 
and City Hall. 
And this list is only a list of the 
major casualities - buildings 
whose merit had long been 
recognized. There were un­
doubtedly others of note which 
passed without record. 

The loss of so many is cause, 
oot for surrender , but for 
determination to preserve the 
significant examples of those 
that remain. To this end it is 
necessary to determine wha t 
a re the- significant examples. 
We are fortunate in that much 
of this work has been done 
already - initiated by George 
Story a nd completed by the 
teams of the Canadian in­
ventory of Historic Building 
such a survey of St. John's has 
been carried out. The 
Canadian Inventory has also 
covered a major portion of the 
province so that what remains 
is to s elect from these lists of 
old buildings those that are of 
notable historic or cultural 
importance b y Virtue of age , 

architecture or a ssociation. 
This task would be one of the 

duties of a Historic Sites and 
Buildings Board and, if 
preservation . is to move from 
its present status as an 
emergency or crisis operation 
to one with some coherent 
status, then all those in­
terested in the saving of the 
physical elements of 
Newfoundland's history ,and 
culture must insist on the 
establishment of this Board 
whose composition, duties and 
powers could be as follows : 

-The Board of Trustees of 
Historic Sites and Buildings 
should be composed of no 
more than six persons as well 
as the Minister or his 
designate and the Director of 
Historic Resources. 

- The six lay members· of 
the Board should be drawn 
from a broad group of people 
who have demonstrated a 
lmowledge and interest in the 
preservation of historic sites 
and buildings . 
· - Members of the Board 

should be linpaid but reim­
bursed for any expenses in­
curred while acting in their 
capacity as members of the 
Board. 

The duties of the Board 
should be as ·follows: 

- To compile a graded list of 
historic site s and buildings 
determining and assigning the 
degree of priority to be ac­
corded each a nd recom­
m ending specific action. 

- To investigate methods of 
restoration , stabilization 
and/ or preservat ion relevant 
to the particular designated 
site or buildings. 

- T o i nvestigate sources 
:md m eans of funding such 
work . 

- To determine the most 
efficient and economic use of 
buildings a nd s ites 
designated. 

- To encourage private 
individuals and private en­
terprise in the a cquisition and 

preservation of significant 
structures. 

The powers of the Board 
should be as follows: 

- To issue a list of those 
buildings and sites deter­
mined to be of historic and 
c ultural importance . . 

-To require that owners of 
designated sites and buildings 
obtain the permission of the 
Board before interferring, in, 
any way with the site or 
building. 

- To procure by gift , 
donation, devise, bequest or 
loan buildings and sites of 
historic o r cultural 
significance for -the benefit of 
the Province. 

- To lease or develop any 
s ites or buildings that might 
come under the control of the 
Board in a -manner that does 
not interfere with the 
historical significance of th1se 
sites or, buildings. 

-To a dvise o n the 
development of further 
legislation as necessary. 

The value of the creation of 
s uch ct Board is that it 
removes from the governm.ent 
the task of having to decide, on 
the basis of political pressure , 
what is or is not a historic s~te . 
The Board, while a creation of 
the government, is essentially 
outside the government s o 
that its decisions while 
assisting do not necessarily 
implicate the government. 
The job the Board is asked tc 
do would appear to be vast but 
there is little doubt that there 
a re people Jn the province who 
would be willing to do it . It is 
essential, of course , that they 
be sufficiently knowledgable 
to be a ble to do it. 

Unless such a Board is 
e stablished with these powers 
historic preservation in 
Newfoundland must remain a 
haphazard undertaking until 
the day comes that what 
r e mains t o preserve is not 
worth the effort of preser­
vation. 

T h e opinions expressed in the "Personally Speaking, column are n ot n e cessarily those of The Nfld. Htstoric Trust. 

-------------~e~bership--------------
Do you have friends who are: 
-interested in the history of their community? 
-concerned about the way our heritage is being 

iost? 
-=ilnxious to do something about it•? 
Then they shouid be members of the Nfid. 

Historic Trust. 

rt> 
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Teli them to contact our membership chairm.an ... 
Susan Ayre 722-2244 

Membership Fees 
Family $5.00 
Single $3.00 
Group $10.00 

are: 


